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Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting (PAC)
Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, February 20, 2010
Attending:
Parents' Advisory Committee: Rita McGee-Heath P'12 & P'13 (President), Todd and Dawn Henrickson P'11 (V.P.-Admission), Ann Lindberg P'10 (V.P.-Advancement), Kris Boucher P'11, Robert and Carol Burton P'13, Gerard Hying P'12, Jeanine Hying P'12, Frank and Lori Kratky P'11, Joan Mutschelknaus P'12, Beth Pachniak P'13, Cheryl Poole P'10, Ann Rumpf P'09 & P'12, Terry Williamson P'13, Carolyn Woods P'13
College Administration/Staff: Mary deRegnier (Vice President for Finance and Interim Vice President for Advancement), Amy Gerretsen '04 (Assistant Director of Alumni Relations), Nancy Hintz '82 (Associate Director of Annual Fund), David Joyce (President of the College), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Joseph Scanlon (Assistant Professor of Chemistry), Carol Seeliger (Alumni/Parent Relations), Eliza Stephenson '09 (Campus Liaison Professional Intern), Michele Wittler (Associate Dean of Faculty and Registrar)
I. Campus Reports (9:30 a.m.)
A. Introductions

B. Presidential Update with David Joyce
1. Richer schools which are heavily reliant on their endowment funds are in worst condition than Ripon financially. Ripon is adjusting: richer than some, poorer than most.  Our budget is 75% from tuition, 10% from endowment, 10% from gifts, and 5% from auxiliary revenues, so we are using reserves to balance our budget.
2.
In the process of hiring for new faculty from the very best of the best.

3.
Investment in downtown Ripon will make it a destination that will also enhance Ripon College.

4.
Ripon is boasting our student academic success.
5.
New Vice President for Advancement - Wayne Webster will be starting April 12.
6.
Two Honorary Degree Recipients for Commencement are John Bridgeland, President and CEO of Civic Enterprises, and Father Wally Kasuboski, who serves the poor and impoverished people in Panama.
C. Admission Report (Amy Gerretsen on behalf of Stacy Chapin)
1. A handout was shared comparing application numbers for 2010 and asking for Parent Board volunteers for the Accepted Student days March 26, and April 9 and 16.  She also thanked those that volunteered for the visit days this past fall.
D. Advancement Report (Mary deRegnier)

1.
New Vice President for Advancement has been hired.
2.
Moving towards a capital campaign - initial study stage will determine goals.

3.
Two new associate major gift officers hired to be out on the road visiting alumni.

E. Annual Fund Report (Nancy Hintz)
1. $2.2 million goal met for 5 consecutive years.
2. Parent Board currently has 60% participation for the Annual Fund, and we are looking forward to receiving gifts from the remainder of the Parent Board.

3. Share with your student to give back to Ripon College.
4. Eliza Stephenson thanked the parents for their support when students call from the Phonathon.

F. Student Life Report (Chris Ogle & Michele Wittler)

1. Upgrades have been done in the resident lounges and that money comes from the Annual Fund.
2. Deposits for next year's sophomores, juniors, and seniors are necessary now to hold a room.  Room lottery takes place at the end of April.
3. Sodexo Food Service had special celebrations for the Super Bowl, Chinese New Year, and Mardi Gras.
4. Melissa Bemus from Student Activities is in the early discussion stage for a "Kids and Sibs" program bringing relatives to campus.

5. Greek living area grade report, Greek class size and GPA information was distributed.
6. Faculty searches are underway.
7. Distributed and discussed Spring 2009-2010 enrollment report.

II. Business Meeting (10:40 a.m.)
A. Administration

1. Called to order by President Rita McGee-Heath.
2. Fall meeting minutes were approved as written.
B. Program Review

1. Family Weekend was successful.
2. Brainstorming Activity was done with the small groups reporting back to the full board, and written ideas were collected.  The Board was asked to send comments on being a Ripon parent to be included in a new brochure coming from a parent perspective.

C. Future Dates
1.
Summer Orientation - resource fair and parent mixer volunteers are needed (6/21-24/10).
2.
Parent Welcome Receptions - volunteers for the three dorms are needed (8/21/10).
3.
The Family Weekend schedule will highlight parent time in classrooms to meet faculty (10/8-9/10).

D. Officer Elections

1. Gerretsen explained requirements.
2. Rita McGee-Heath will continue as President.
3. Todd and Dawn Henrickson will continue as V.P. - Admission Liaisons.
4. Robert and Carol Burton were elected as V.P. - Advancement Liaisons.

E. Member Retirements/Other Business

1. A grateful thank you extended to Lindberg, Born's, Christensen's, Poole's, and Scholfield's for their participation on the Board.
2. Parent Board polo shirts are on sale for $24.00.
3. Summer Orientation sign up and the desire to be involved with their student at college is what brought some of the first year parents to the Parents' Advisory Committee.
III. Lunch and Learn

A. After lunch through the line, the meeting was continued with a presentation by Dr. Joseph Scanlon, Assistant Professor of Chemistry, on Computational Research in Chemistry.
IV. Adjournment
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gerretsen '04
Assistant Director of Alumni Relations
